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At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful and cooperative learners. Working together to achieve and grow. 

At Yeoval Central School we are respectful, responsible and cooperative.  

Our PBL focus areas for Term 2 Weeks 6-10 are: 

 Show willingness to achieve the learning intention presented 

 Using technology responsibly  to enhance learning 

Work experience - year 9/10 
For work experience I was at Wellington community children’s centre where I worked 
with pre-school teachers. I had a fantastic week, everyone was so kind and welcoming. I 
helped the children through their day; reading, doing puzzles, painting and playing. I am 
now strongly considering a career path in early childcare and education!  Ruby 

 
I had an amazing week at the Veterinary Hospital in Wellington. From 
observing surgeries in the clinic to travelling around the countryside 
with the vet, I had a jam-packed week. The work environment was 
extremely positive and I enjoyed working alongside all the employees. 
I got to experience some interesting sights such as the vet cutting out 
a cow’s eye, my cat getting desexed and a difficult dachshund who did 
not want to get a needle. Cuddling puppies was also a great part of the week. I am 
definitely considering pursuing an animal-related career! Lucy 

 
I was lucky enough to get into Yeoval Preschool for work experience. I was able to work with the 

children and see how they learn. I helped set up for the day, assisted the children when they 

needed help and cleaned up after each activity. I really enjoyed working at the preschool. This 

may be a career choice I take. I really enjoyed working with the  children and being able to help 

them. Skye 

I worked during a very wet week with Duffy Contracting. We spent some time shearing at 

Buckinbah East and another property. One of my roles was to drag the sheep out for the 

shearers to shear. I also had a go at shearing. This was a little challenging but I really enjoyed it. 

Unfortunately, a rainy week resulted in me not being able to spend a full week in the sheds. 

Tyrone 

For work experience I was working at Goodstart Early Learning in Orange. I enjoyed the 

experience with the people I worked with during the week. I liked working with the infants and 

giving them the opportunity to work with someone outside of their staff. I would like to thank 

the staff of Goodstart Early Learning Centre Molong Road Orange for having me there for the 

week and letting me get the experience I needed for one of my career options. Kitana 



We received a surprise appreciation gift from your P&C last week. A scrumptious hamper with a lovely 
card. We are not sure if there was a ‘mice’ pun intended but the cheese and crackers were very much 
devoured by the YCS staff.  

Well done to Ms Natasha Freeth who leads our Year 12 Hospitality class at the Eagle Café. It is open to the 
public again this Tuesday, please feel free to come along. You may like to have lunch just before 
our Primary H2O open classrooms.  

Thanks to Mr Ken Horley who had his Primary Industries class experience two farm visits last week as part 
of their assessments.  

Congratulations to Lauren has been chosen to be a part of the Department’s Arts Unit’s 2021 Student 
Voices in the Arts Council. This week, Lauren is also attending the 2021 NSW Public Schools State Drama 
Camp.  

This week we farewell Mrs Meredith Healey as one of our COVID tutors. We thank Mrs Healey for her 
support over the last six months. Mrs Megan Parker has been successful in gaining the position of student 
support officer at Wellington High School. We appreciate the support Mrs Parker has given the teachers 
and students in her role at YCS. We appreciate the time Mr Charles Dunkley has spent on our grounds and 
at the farm over the last two years and wish him the best also in his new business.  

Our school will be open for Share Our Space during the break. Please feel free to use our lovely grounds 
and play equipment. Call the school number if you have any questions.  

Nicole Bliss  
Principal  

 A message from the Principal 

At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful and cooperative learners. Working together to achieve and grow. 

Join us each Wednesday as we share words we have 
learnt in our Wiradjuri LOTE program.  

Guguburra means 
kookaburra laughing in 
Wiradjuri.  

To me this means that the 
kookaburra are happy and 
having fun. 

Heidi 

Wiradjuri Wednesday 

The PBL team and SRC have been working together to organise a 
Colour Run as a fundraiser with money raised going towards installing 
soccer posts on the school oval. PBL will be providing all students with 
a sausage sizzle lunch. Students will also be provided with a white t-
shirt for the run that has been donated by the School. To participate in 
the Colour Run please pay $5 and return the note. 

Students will have an early lunch starting at 1:00 pm. Students will run 
the course from 1:45pm to 2:50pm.  

Colour Run 

Homework Hub 

The Homework Hub will run from 3:15 – 4:30pm, 
Wednesday afternoons, during Term 3. During this time 
students will complete their homework and assignments 
with staff available to assist. Afternoon tea will be provided, 
a portion of which has been kindly donated by Woolworths 
in Wellington. The students will also participate in 20 
minutes of physical activity. 

The trial is open to students from Kindergarten to Year 12. 
Expressions of Interest for the program are being accepted 
until the end of this term. Please notify the school that your 
child/children would like to attend by completing the EOI 
form that has been sent home. 



Work Experience - Year 9/10 (cont.) 

Find us on Facebook  We are a member of the Western Access Program 

I went to the Billabong located in town. I worked there for five days with a wonderful group of 
staff. They were helpful with any questions I needed to ask. A big problem was standing in the 
cold cooler room restocking the drinks almost every day, it was very cold! I worked at the cash 
register and helped out making food and the lunch orders for the school. I also made coffee, 
which I enjoyed the most. I also took out the rubbish once or twice, which I didn't enjoy the 
most. Nathaniel 

In the week of work experience on the farm, I worked with sheep and did 
some work with an old harvester. The first couple of days we rounded up sheep, fed and then 
weighed them. We were going to work with the sheep more but the weather changed our 
plans. While it was raining, we worked in the shed fixing old equipment and afterwards 
worked with the harvester fixing the electronics in it. In between the spots of rain, I chased 
mice and removed Bathurst Burrs from the paddocks.  Ezra 

 

I worked as a farmhand at Goodrich. Because of the weather, it was a slow week. It was fairly cold the first 
couple of days so we did some fencing and some rock picking. It was quite a fun experience. l never found 
myself bored with nothing to do. There was always a job to do. The last couple of days were wet. We couldn't 
go anywhere because we would get bogged so we did some work in the shed cleaning and fixing old 
machinery. On the last day it was mostly cloudy. We could have got out of the shed but the river was up so we 
had to stay put and kept working on the header. Things that I didn't enjoy was the rain. I felt it held me back 
from doing some work. Johnathon 

I did my work experience at the local land service. On the first day I went down to the Dubbo saleyards to 
check that every sheep, lamb and ram had an ear tag and was fit to travel on top of a vehicle. The second day I 
headed out to a fox baiting group to inform farmers of how to appropriately use 1080 fox poison and hand it 
out along with the necessary paper work. Unfortunately, the final three days were interrupted by bad 
weather in the form of rain. Cooper 

I worked with Year 3/4 at Yeoval Central School. I got to work with a lot of the students and do one on one 
teaching with them.  I saw the uniqueness in everyone, and how they learn. I also had the opportunity to teach 
the kindergarten students. On one of the days there wasn't a lot of students at school and it was great how 
the teacher could improvise her program to suit each student. Overall, it was a good it experience and an eye 
opener. Erin 

I worked at Kerin Engineering and during the week I made a windmill. On Monday I 
learned how to properly use an angle grinder and did some welding for the first time. 
On Tuesday I started making my windmill with a round disc that I then used a plasma 
cutter to cut down some metal pieces . I made a base for it and finished it. On 
Wednesday and Thursday I cut material to make a tray for the back of a ute for 
someone. On Friday I helped flip some feeders, brushed down the welding spots then 
used a paint gun to spray over them so they were not visible. Unfortunately, one 
struggle for me that week was the angle grinding. I did a large amount of it and my 
hand started to hurt from the repetitive work. Brad 

 

 

 

 

Elizabeth completed her 
week of work experience 
at Cumnock Public 
School helping out in the 
classroom. 

Beau completed his week of 
work experience at Buttabeef 
Butchery in Parkes, pictured 
here making sausages.  



Student of the Week 
Term 2 Week 9 

K/1/2: Hayley 
For having a responsible and 

helpful student in the classroom 
 

 3/4: Jai 
For his creative writing 
throughout the term 

 

5/6: Hailey 
For striving to improve her 
reading and always taking 
responsibility for her work 

 

Stage 4:  Ricky 
For effort and concentration in 

learning drum routines 
 

Stage 5: Ruby 
For her consistent application in 

PDHPE 
 

Stage 6: Lillie  
For her consistent effort in 

Mathematics 
 

Stage 6: Tallia and Mckayla 
For their amazing assistance in 

catering for the Primary Principal 
Association Meeting 

 
 

Calendar Dates/Notices 

School Calendar 
Term 2 Week 10 

22 Jun 
WAP Year 12 Hospitality Practical 

Assessment—Eagle Cafe - YCS 
Student Led Learning Tour - YCS 

23 Jun 
SRC/PBL Colour Run 

24 Jun 
Aurora HSC Study Day 

25 Jun 
Last day of Term 2 

Term 3 Week 1 
13 Jul 

First day of Term 3 
14 Jul 

Stage 6 - Drama Workshop 
15 Jul 

Aurora HSC Study Day 

Term 3 Week 2 
21 Jul 

3 Way Athletics Carnival 
22 Jul 

Life Education Van 

Assessment Calendar 
Term 2 Week 10 

Year 9/10 
Science 
Year 11 

English Standard 
Mathematics Standard 

Term 3 Week 1 
Year 12 
Biology 

English Advanced 
Mathematics Standard 1 

PDHPE 

Term 3 Week 2 
Year 11 

Manufacturing and Engineering 

Term 3 Week 3 
Year 9/10 

Agriculture Technology 
PASS 

Year 11 
Primary Industries 

Work Studies 
Year 12 

English Standard 
Numeracy 

Primary Industries 
 Visual Design 
Work Studies 

Congratulations to all our student achievers this week. 

Student Led Learning 
Tours 

Come and see H20 in 
action! 

Tuesday 22 June 2.15-2.45pm 

Parents/Caregivers/Families we 
welcome you to our hive! 

Silver Merit Award Recipients: 
Connor and Erin  

Bronze Merit Award Recipients: Georgia 
R, Cody, Eric, Bradley and Tyson 

Gold Merit Award Recipients: 
Skye and Alannah  

HEADSPACE ORANGE 

Orange, NSW Parent and Carer 

mental health education session. 

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/orange -

nsw-parent-and-carer-mental-health-

education-session-registration-

150007034077?aff=ebdsoporgprofile 

22 June, 7.00-8.15pm 


